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  Letter dated 27 June 2019 from the Chargé d’affaires a.i. of the 

Permanent Mission of the United States of America to the 

United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 
 

 

 On 24 June 2019, the United States presented to members of the Security 

Council additional information showing that Iran was responsible for the attacks of 

12 May against four oil tankers at the port of Fujairah in the United Arab Emirates, 

the attacks of 13 June against two oil tankers in the Gulf of Oman, and the downing, 

on 20 June, of a United States unmanned aerial vehicle operating in international 

airspace. The presentation by the United States to the Council reflects our 

commitment to transparency about our investigations into these incidents. Our 

investigations continue with the assistance of allies and partners, and our intention is 

to share further information with the Council as it becomes available. 

 To assist members of the Council, we are enclosing a written summary of our 

initial findings from the investigations into the 12 May and 13 June tanker attacks 

(annex I). We are also enclosing a map that shows the flight path of the United State s 

unmanned aerial vehicle, which clearly demonstrates that it was in international 

airspace when Iranian forces struck it (annex II).  

 The United States urges the members of the Security Council to review this 

information carefully. Given this compelling evidence, we call on the members of the 

Council to join us in attributing these attacks to Iran. Council members and other 

Member States with questions about the evidence should follow up with the United 

States Mission to the United Nations. 

 We request that the present letter and its annexes be circulated as a document of 

the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Jonathan R. Cohen 

Ambassador 

United States Mission to the United Nations 
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  Annex I to the letter dated 27 June 2019 from the Chargé 

d’affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the United States of 

America to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 
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  Annex II to the letter dated 27 June 2019 from the Chargé d’affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the 

United States of America to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 

 

 

 

 

 

 


